
From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Importance: 

Read below. 

Stacey M. Boyd 
Deputy Clerk 

Clerk of the Board 
Wednesday, March 10, 2021 8:19 AM 
June McHuen 
FW: Industrial Hemp Moratorium 

High 

Clerk of the Board 
1025 Escobar St. I 1st Floor 
Martinez, CA 94553 
(925)655- 2002 (Desk) 
(925)655-2000 (Office) 

From: Tomas A. Ortiz <tortiz@zuberlawler.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, March 9, 20214:16 PM 
To: Clerk of the Board <ClerkOfTheBoard@cob.cccounty.us>; John_ Gioia <John_Gioia@bos.cccounty.us>; Supervisor 
Candace Andersen <SupervisorAndersen@bos.cccounty.us>; Supervisor_Burgis <Supervisor_Burgis@bos.cccounty.us>; 
SupervisorMitchoff <SupervisorMitchoff@bos.cccounty.us>; Districts <DistrictS@bos.cccounty.us> 
Cc: gen@us4gm.com; theo@us4gm.com; anthony@us4gm.com; Janet E. Jackim <jjackim@zuberlawler.com> 
Subject: Industrial Hemp Moratorium 
Importance: High 

Dear Contra Costa County Board of Supervisors: 

At this morning's Board Meeting, Supervisor Mitchoff questioned the number of existing registered hemp growers and 
asked how many registrations would lapse in the next few months. It is alarming that neither the Board nor its staff have 
that information available. 

There are FIVE registered hemp growers in Contra Costa County. Of those five, there are FOUR active growers. My 
client, US4GM, is one of those four active growers. My understanding is that the registration of three of those four, 
including my client, lapse in the next three months. My client's reg istration lapses on April 30. 2021, which is less than 
2 months from today. This ordinance obviously puts my client in a difficult position with little time and zero options. 

Section 4 of Ordinance No. 2021-10 is unworkable. It will be impossible for any existing grower to comply with the 
section's criteria. First, there are no existing registered farmers located more than one mile outside the Urban Limit Line. 
As you know, the Urban Limit Line is a patchwork of sections that spread through the county. Some of that includes 
residential, a lot of it does not. Second, I am unaware of any existing farmer who has greenhouses. What is worse is that 
the moratorium freezes all building permits, which eliminates any opportunity an existing grower may have to pivot in 
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hopes of complying with Section 4(b}, unless of course they do so in violation of any existing planning codes. Indeed, add 
to that the costs of forcing the construction of greenhouses and impracticability of using greenhouses without artificial 
light, and it is obvious this section was drafted to fail. 

There is no explanation given by the County as to why these criteria are necessary or why they are necessary with regard 
to existing registered growers. 

How does this criteria serve a legitimate purpose? How does the use of greenhouses versus hoop houses impact "bad 
acts" or "bad actors"? If there are bad actors then why is that not being addressed on an individual basis, rather than a 
broad sweeping ordinance that kills the industry - there are only FIVE registered growers, this could not be a difficult task. 
Unless of course, these bad actors are not any of the five registered growers or perhaps this whole line of concern is just 
a pretext to kill the industry. 

Let me point out that all of this could have been discussed at today's meeting had your staff not cut off public comments. 

Supervisor Mitchoff expressed concern for the existing growers. I hope that was genuine. Supervisor Mitchoff also 
expressed frustration with the County's delay in getting these regulations drafted. Again, I hope that was genuine. It is 
unacceptable that we are four months into a moratorium and weeks away from businesses failing and we still have no 
idea where the County is on drafting its regs. 

There is a simple solution - allow existing registered growers to continue to grow under the terms of their registrations 
until the moratorium is lifted and the County drafts its hemp regulations. This puts the burden of the County's delay on the 
County (where it should be) NOT on existing businesses. 

Please listen to the stakeholders. 

Today's board meeting was a sham. Cutting off public discourse was unacceptable. In light of today's events, I invite the 
board to set up a Zoom call with all five registered growers and their representatives to discuss what can be done. 

Do not shut the door on this industry. 

Regards, 

Tomas 
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TOMAS A. ORTIZ I Counsel 
Zuber Lawler LLP I 350 S. Grand Avenue, 32nd Floor, Los Angeles, CA 90071, USA 
+1 (213) 596-5620I tortiz@zuberlawler.com Iwww.zuberlawler.com 

ZUBER LAWLER 

The information contained in this email message and any attachments may be confidential and privileged, and exempt 
from disclosure under applicable law. This email message is intended only for the exclusive use of the person or entity to 
whom it is addressed. If you are not the intended recipient (or someone responsible for delivering this email message to 
the intended recipient), please be aware that any use, distribution or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If 
you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by return email or by telephone and 
delete or destroy this email message and any attachments to it. This email may be an attorney advertisement. Should you 
not wish to receive such communications from me, please reply to this email requesting to be removed. 
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From: 
Sent: 
To: 

Clerk of the Board 
Friday, March 12, 2021 3:18 PM 
June McHuen; Jami Morritt 

Subject: FW: [BULK] Hemp Growing Moratorium 

Please see below. 

Stacey M. Boyd 
Deputy Clerk 
Clerk of the Board 
1025 Escobar St. I 1st Floor 
Martinez, CA 94553 
(925)655-2002 (Desk) 
(925)655-2000 (Office) 

From: Anthony Schick <anthony@us4gm.com> 
Sent: Friday, March 12, 2021 2:07 PM 
To: Clerk of the Board <ClerkOfTheBoard@cob.cccounty.us> 
Cc: Theo Liu <theo@us4gm.com>; Tomas A. Ortiz <tortiz@zuberlawler.com> 
Subject: [BULK] Hemp Growing Moratorium 

To whom it may concern, 

On March 9th during the Board of Supervisors Meeting in regards to Discussion Item 04 
HEARING to consider adopting Ordinance No. 2021-10, an urgency interim ordinance extending, through March 9, 2022, a mor: 
Measures Director) 

We were advised to email our 2 minute public comment because we were cut off before being able to speak and when 
we did start speaking at a different time we were cut short and muted. 

My 2 Minute Comment: 

My name is Anthony, Operations Manager of US4GM. The current proposed moratorium for Contra Costa County has 
been designed for any and all legal agricultural hemp businesses to fail. The proposed terms are not feasible for any of 
the 5 licenses to continue business. It states all farming must be outside 1 mile of urban lines or have a proper 
greenhouse. These are standards for cannabis, not agricultural hemp. It also states you cannot utilize hoop housing (non 
permanent structure) but must use Greenhouses (requires building permit) a green house just for materials before being 
built is typically $50,000.00 or more each (estimate $150,000.00 each or more built) where a hoop house is $5,000.00 
roughly and quick to put up and tear down. This makes any hemp business impossible to turn a profit. Hemp requires 
artificial lighting in order to control the budding process and quality. By using natural sunlight it makes it difficult to 
control the outcome making waste much higher. The 1 of 5 license that expires at the end of September is the one 
business that is the most problematic as they are less than 500 ft from homes (tranquility farm). Our farm is surrounded 
by farms and water and not near any homes. 

On another note. This is going to kill lOO's of jobs increasing unemployment and remove over 10 million dollars of 
spending into the local Contra Costa County area. 
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